January 2020 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad W

Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Happy New Year All,

I wanted to take the time to thank all of you for another great year!

On the 11th of January I welcome you all to participate in the 2nd Annual New Year's Shootout. This event will be a two-person scramble for 9-holes and a two-person shamble for 9-holes. \$35 for members \$55 for public includes 2 drink tickets (per player) and competition fee! This event will be a shotgun starting at 10am.

A lot of you have been asking about The John Wayne Sadler Tournament. It is tentatively set at Wine Valley Golf Club (Walla Walla) on April 25th & 26th. As soon as I get confirmation, I will send an email out.

Annual range prices are as follows for 2020; \$260 for individual, \$360 for family, \$120 for a

junior, \$175 for a 25-bucket punch card, \$70 for a 10-bucket punch card, \$5 for a small bucket and \$8 for a large. Please make your payment by the end of January for the New Year.

The men's club schedule will be drafted and submitted for approval at the February Board Meeting. That being said, please remember to fill out your voluntary fee sheet for the year.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me!

Thank you and Happy Holidays,

Chad Wagner





Peninsula Golf Club January 2020 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

The Annual Membership meeting for vote and approval of the 2020-2021 budget is scheduled for Wednesday, January 22, 2020, starting at 6:00 pm. Ballots will be mailed out to Equity members no later than January 4th.

We feel this is a clean, tight budget and a fair representation of our diligence and effort over the past two years to better monitor our expenses and revenue. As a result and for the first time in many years, we have been able to save funds toward badly needed and necessary repairs to our property as you will see improved throughout the year.

We would like to thank all our members, employees and volunteers for all their time, patience, cooperation and hard work toward making Peninsula Golf Club a great facility to enjoy and play golf.

Please plan to attend the Annual Membership meeting and hear directly from our Board of Directors all the new and exciting plans we have for the New Year.

Happy New Year to All!

Deborah Jacobs, President, PGC Board of Directors

Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

What is the Ruling?

Which of the following are part of the new rules of handicapping?

- **A.** Posting your score before midnight on the day you played.
- B. Taking no more than a double bogey on any hole for a score you post
- C. Knowing the holes on which you receive handicap strokes for the set of tees you are playing

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

Membership Report—December 17, 2019

	<u>Name</u>	<u>Effective</u>	
Applications:	0		
Resignations	Denise Clarke	11/30/2019	
	Barb Thompson	11/30/2019	
	Dick Martin	11/30/2019	
	Ward Dunscomb Fam		
Status Change	Cert to Sngl Cert	12/1/2019	
Membership Totals			
Certificate	134		
Junior	<u>5</u>		
Certif-non-resid.	3		
Associate	6		
TOTAL	148		

As perhaps all of you know, PGC will have a booth this year at the **KONP Home Show**. We would like to put our best cleated foot forward so we can attract new members, hole sponsors and even the odd greens fee payer.

We are looking for pictures of our course that we can blow up into posters. We are looking for ideas and we are looking for volunteers.

Any of you who would like to help, please contact Greg Shield at Gshield6@icloud.com

When people see what we have to offer, how could they resist the temptation to join?? Let's put out a good view of our golf course.

HOME SHOW HOME SHOW

Administrator News Laurie McDonald

If you haven't already completed and turned in your 2020 Voluntary Fee sheet, please do so by January 29th. I sent it out earlier in December, but as the handicaps need to be processed early this year, I'm trying to get them all at least returned in time. I'm happy to bill your next month's billing statement, please just indicate so on the form. You can also find the forms in the clubhouse and pro shop.

Be on the lookout for the budget information for the 2020 – 2021 fiscal year. I will be mailing them out the last week of December first week of January timeframe. The General Membership Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 22nd at 6:00 pm. All members are welcome to attend!

If you are not able to attend the General Membership Meeting, please remember to cast your vote and complete and give

another member your proxy. You can mail it or drop it off at the pro shop or the clubhouse before Wednesday, January 22nd at 5:30 pm.

Come on down on Thursday morning to have Breakfast prepared by Rena, our awesome cook! Our Thursday morning breakfast has been going great. We thank all our regulars for the continued support in the Clubhouse.

Finally, I wanted to thank everyone who contributed to the employee appreciation bonus. Our members sure make this a great place to work!

Please come see me or call me on Tuesdays or Thursdays if I can be of any assistance. (360) 452-6856 or email at pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Happy New Year to everyone!!

Laurie

Peninsula Golf Club January 2020 Page 3

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

Happy New Year everyone. 2019 was a great year at the clubhouse I am looking forward to another great year in 2020.

Thank you

Rena Parish and the Clubhouse Staff



PGC will have new flags on the greens when the winter storms have passed. The new logo flags were funded by Perry Isaacson. Thank you for your support, **Perry,** these will be a new look for 2020! The flags were done by a local business, Vinyls by Jen Petty.

Thank You



Everyone who attended the Employee Appreciation party had a great time! It can't be said enough—thanks to all of our wonderful staff; clubhouse group, greens crew, pro shop guys; It takes the efforts of the whole team to achieve the success we had this year. THANK YOU ALL!!!

Ladies Club Notes

Gloria Andrus

The PGC Ladies enjoyed a joyous Christmas party on Dec 9th at the clubhouse. A delicious meal, and some excitement when the fellow in the red suit dropped in. Santa frequently knows the schedule for this annual event and is usually on hand for photo ops!! Thank you, Santa!!

A few members are still playing golf, when not pouring down rain or snow. The ladies golf at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesdays. Weather issues will usually result in a game or two of cards.

We look forward to the new year, a new handicap system, and opportunities to meet new people on our course. We invite all to come and join us.

Happy New Year to our PGC Members and families.





JANUARY 2020





Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			Happyn New Year	2 Men's Club	3	4
5	6 Clubhouse Closed	7	8 Ladies Club	9 Men's Club	10	1 1 New Year's Shoot Out 10 am Shotgun
12	13 Clubhouse Closed	14	15 Ladies Club	16 Men's Club	17	18
19	20 Clubhouse Closed	Gneens & House	Ladies Club 22 General Membership Meeting 6:00 p.m. Ballots due by 5:30 p.m.	23 Men's Club	24	25
26	27 Clubhouse Closed	28	29 Ladies Club	30 Men's Club	31	

Clubhouse Hours Jan 1- Jan 31, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 07:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508